
EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 3-8-2016 

PRESENT:  Donna Goodale, Chairperson of the Board; Alan Gowell and Laurence Mercier, members of the Board; Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal 

Assessor; C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant; and Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant ( arriving at 4:00PM). 

The Chairperson opened the meeting at 3:05 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the February 16, 2016 meeting were unanimously approved. 

CORRESPONDENCE: 

Nothing at this time 

PERMISSION TO ABATE: 

 After motion made and seconded, the Board voted to abate the following uncollectible taxes submitted by the Tax Collector: 

Personal Property 2016 $148.47  Boat Excise 2016 $38.00  Boat Excise 2015 $53.00 Boat Excise 2014 $38.00 and Boat Excise 2013 $38.00 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Board reviewed the February sales. 

Jo-Ann reported to the Board that the Department of Revenue has provided them with the FY 2018 reval directives.  Steve McCarthy will be the 

DOR representative and will schedule a time to come and talk to Jo-Ann.  Jo-Ann reviewed all the requirements with the Board. 

At 4:00 PM Alan Gowell made a motion to go into executive session to discuss exemption and abatement applications and to go back into open 

session when done.  Mr. Mercier, aye and Ms. Goodale, aye. 

The Board returned to open session at 4:40 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the Board voted the following on exemption and abatement applications: 

Exemptions: 

Peter T. Bettencourt (22a)    Eric Farrish (22E)     Margaret Boyd (18) 

Abatements: 

Carl Sherr (6-1) RE Abate 136,200 from value 

Orlando Garcia (22-1.126) RE Abate 4,200  from value 

John Conti (28-189) RE Abate 57,200  from value 

John Conti (28-189) PP Abate 2,700    from value 

Mitchell Rubin & Lisa Berkower(38-8.5) Abate 413,400  from value 

One abatement denied 

The next meeting will be posted for Monday, March 14, 2016 at 3:00 PM. 

After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:47 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

 

 


